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January 17, 2019 
 
Ms. Tanowa M. Troupe 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH  43215-3716 
 
Re: Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX / Duke Energy Ohio’s Application for a Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the C314V Central Corridor Pipeline 
Extension Project 

 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 
In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-3-07, and the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry (Entry) issued 
on December 18, 2018, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., (Duke Energy Ohio or the Company) is hereby 
filing its notice of compliance with requirements concerning service and public distribution of 
the application filed in the above-referenced proceeding. 
 
A copy of the application is available for public inspection at the main office of Duke Energy 
Ohio at 139 E. Fourth Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power Siting 
Board, 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215.   
 
It is also available on the Duke Energy Ohio website, at: https://www.duke-
energy.com/home/natural-gas/central-corridor-pipeline-ext, together with instructions on how to 
obtain a paper copy. Additionally, the application is on the Ohio Power Siting Board’s website, 
at: www.opsb.ohio.gov. Lastly, a notice of availability of the application has been sent to the 
Public Library of Cincinnati and Hamilton County. 
 
The Entry required the Company to serve a copy of the application on the owners of any newly 
affected properties.  There are two properties affected as a result of the amendment to the 
application, filed April 13, 2018.  However, as the owners of those properties have already been 
included in property owner notifications in this proceeding, additional service on those owners is 
not called for by the Entry: 
 

• The owner of the first property acquired it in February 2016 and was therefore included 
in the Company’s previous mailings to owners and tenants.  The local municipality has 
also owned the property in question at certain times during the last three years.  However, 
that municipality has also been included in the previous notifications. 
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• The second property in question was impacted by the original application filed in 
September 2016 and was therefore included in the Company’s mailings.  Although the 
May 2017 adjustments resulted in the proposed centerline being off the property, the 
owner was retained in the notification list. 

 
On Friday, January 11, 2019, the Company mailed copies of the amendment to the application on 
electronic media to the required public officials as listed below. Then, as demonstrated by the 
attached correspondence, on January 11, 2019, January 14, 2019, and January 16, 2019, the 
Company also electronically notified those officials that they would be receiving the electronic 
copies. 
 

• Paula Brehm-Heeger, Director of the Public Library of Cincinnati and Hamilton County, 
Ohio at paula.brehm-heeger@cincinnatilibrary.org 

• Tom Muething, Mayor of Amberley Village at tcmuething@gmail.com 
• Scot Lahrmer, Village Manager of Amberley Village at slahrmer@amberleyvillage.org 
• Wes Brown, Zoning & Project Manager of Amberley Village at 

wbrown@amberleyvillage.org 
• Tom Adamec, Mayor of the City of Blue Ash at tadamec@blueash.com 
• David Waltz, City Manager of the City of Blue Ash at dwaltz@blueash.com 
• Dan Johnson, Zoning Verification & Compliance / Community Development Director of 

the City of Blue Ash at djohnson@blueash.com 
• John Cranley, Mayor of the City of Cincinnati at mayor.cranley@cincinnati-oh.gov 
• Patrick Duhaney, City Manager of the City of Cincinnati at patrick.duhaney@cincinnati-

oh.gov 
• Matthew Shad, Zoning Administrator of the City of Cincinnati at 

matthew.shad@cincinnati-oh.gov 
• Larry Falkin, Office of Environment & Sustainability of the City of Cincinnati at 

larry.falkin@cincinnati-oh.gov 
• David Kubicki, President of the Board of Trustees for Columbia Township at 

dkubicki@columbiatwp.org 
• Susan Hughes, Vice President of the Board of Trustees for Columbia Township at 

shughes@columbiatwp.org 
• Christos Kritikos, Trustee for Columbia Township at ckritikos@columbiatwp.org 
• C. Michael Lemon, Administrator for Columbia Township at 

administrator@columbiatwp.org 
• Emily Witte, Zoning Inspector for Columbia Township at Emily.Witte@hamilton-co.org 
• John Donnellon, Mayor of the City of Deer Park at jdonnellon@deerpark-oh.gov 
• William Jetter, Safety Service Director of the City of Deer Park at wjetter@deerpark-

oh.gov 
• Richard Finan, Mayor of the Village of Evendale at richard.finan@evendaleohio.org 
• Art Cox, Zoning Inspector of the Village of Evendale at art.cox@evendaleohio.org 
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• David Elmer, Director of Administrative Services of the Village of Evendale at 
• david.elmer@evendaleohio.org 
• Greg Schwartzberg, Mayor of the Village of Golf Manor at 

g.schwartzberg@golfmanoroh.gov 
• Ron Hirth, Village Administrator of the Village of Golf Manor at 

r.hirth@golfmanoroh.gov 
• Carson Shelton, Mayor of the Village of Fairfax at cshelton@fairfaxoh.org 
• Jennifer Kaminer, Village Administrator of the Village of Fairfax at  

jkaminer@fairfaxoh.org 
• J. Hester, Building Official of the Village of Fairfax at jhester@fairfaxoh.org 
• Traci Theis, Mayor of the City of Madeira at ttheis@madeiracity.com 
• Thomas Moeller, City Manager of the City of Madeira at tmoeller@madeiracity.com 
• Building Department of the City of Madeira at buildingdept@madeiracity.com 
• Thomas Williams, Mayor of the City of Norwood at mayor@norwood-ohio.com 
• Gerry Stoker, Building Commissioner of the City of Norwood at gstoker@norwood-

ohio.com 
• Joseph Geers, Safety-Service Director of the City of Norwood at ssd@norwood-ohio.com 
• Robert (Bo) Bemmes, Mayor of the City of Reading at rbemmes@readingohio.org 
• Patrick Ross, Administration/Safety Service Director of the City of Reading at 

pross@readingohio.org 
• Dan Brooks, Building Commissioner of the City of Reading at dbrooks@readingohio.org 
• Kevin Hardman, Mayor of the City of Sharonville at khardman@cityofsharonville.com 
• Sarah Dircks, Planner of the City of Sharonville at sdircks@cityofsharonville.com 
• John Smith, Mayor of the Village of Silverton at jasmith@fuse.net 
• Tom Carroll, Village Manager of the Village of Silverton at t.carroll@silvertonohio.us 
• Tom Weidman, Trustee of Sycamore Township at tweidman@sycamoretownship.org 
• Denny Connor, Trustee of Sycamore Township at dconnor@sycamoretownship.org 
• Jim LaBarbara, Trustee of Sycamore Township at jlabarbara@sycamoretownship.org 
• Greg Bickford, Township Administrator of Sycamore Township at 

gbickford@sycamoretownship.org 
• Harry Holbert, Zoning Administrator of Sycamore Township at 

hholbert@sycamoretownship.org 
• Todd Portune, President of Hamilton County Commissioners at Todd.Portune@hamilton-

co.org 
• Denise Driehaus, Vice President of Hamilton County Commissioners at 

Denise.Driehaus@hamilton-co.org 
• Stephanie Dumas, Hamilton County Commissioner at stephanie.dumas@hamilton-co.org 
• James Noyes, Director of Planning & Development of Hamilton County at 

james.noyes@hamilton-co.org 
Jeff Aluotto, County Administrator of Hamilton County at jeff.aluotto@hamilton-co.org 

• Steve Johns, Planning Services Administrator of Hamilton County at 
steve.johns@hamilton-co.org 
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• Bryan Snyder, Development Services Administrator of Hamilton County at 
Bryan.Snyder@hamilton-co.org 

• Joy Pierson, Community Development Administrator of Hamilton County at 
joy.pierson@hamilton-co.org 

• Brad Miller, Director of Environmental Services of Hamilton County at 
brad.miller@hamilton-co.org 
 

Additionally, on Friday, January 11, 2019, Tuesday, January 15, 2019, and Wednesday, January 
16, 2019, our office attempted to contact the Norwood Planning Department. Messages were left 
on January 11 and January 15 with no returned calls. 

 
 
Please contact me with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeanne W. Kingery 
 
Jeanne W. Kingery 
Associate General Counsel 
 
cc: Sarah Parrot, Administrative Law Judge 
 Greta See, Administrative Law Judge 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Friday, January 11, 2019 9:36 AM
To: 'paula.brehm-heeger@cincinnatilibrary.org'
Cc: Kingery, Jeanne W.
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX
Attachments: Letter to Library.pdf

Good Morning Ms. Brehm-Heeger: 
 
Please see attached letter relating to the above-referenced matter. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Law Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
 



Duke Energy Ohio 
139 East Fourth Street
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

January 11, 2019

The Public Library of Cincinnati and Hamilton County
Paula Brehm-Heeger, Director
800 Vine Street
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

Via Electronic Mail
Proposed Major Utility Facility

Duke Energy Ohio C314V Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project

Dear Madam:

Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry filed on December 18, 2018, as well as Ohio 
Administrative Code (O.A.C.) 4906-3-07, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke Energy Ohio or the 
Company), is hereby providing the below links to a copy of a Proposed Major Utility Facility
amendment to the application that Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke Energy Ohio or the Company),
filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board on April 13, 2018. 

Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry filed on December 18, 2018, as well as Ohio 
Administrative Code (O.A.C.) 4906-3-11(A)(1), (A)(2), and (A)(3), Duke Energy Ohio has filed the 
amendment to the application to modify the proposed alternate route so as to avoid interferences or to 
reduce construction impacts to municipalities and businesses.

This application amendment is for a certificate to construct, operate, and maintain the C314-V
Central Corridor Pipeline Project (Project) and is now pending before the Ohio Power Siting Board 
(Board), under Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX. The Project is integral to Duke Energy Ohio’s long-term 
plan to retire propane-air peaking plants and balance system supply. It will comprise a 20-inch 
diameter steel natural gas line that will run approximately 14 miles, from an existing gas main near 
the intersection of Butler, Warren and Hamilton counties to an existing gas main near Norwood
station or Red Bank Road area, south of Erie Avenue. The Proposed Major Utility Facility filing is 
required in accordance with O.A.C. Chapter 4906.

A copy of the application amendment is available for public inspection at the main office of Duke 
Energy Ohio at 139 E. Fourth Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power 
Siting Board, 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215.  The Application is also available on
the Duke Energy Ohio website, at: www.duke-energy.com/centralcorridor, and on the Ohio Power 
Siting Board’s website, at: http://dis.puc.state.oh.us/CaseRecord.aspx?CaseNo=16-0253-GA-BTX.
Finally, this notice of availability is being submitted to the library pursuant to O.A.C. 4906-3-07.

Cordially,
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc.



Duke Energy Ohio  
139 East Fourth Street  
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 

 

January 11, 2019 
 
The Public Library of Cincinnati and Hamilton County 
800 Vine Street 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 Via First Class U.S. Mail 

Proposed Major Utility Facility 
Duke Energy Ohio C314V Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 

 
Please find enclosed a flash drive containing a copy of a Proposed Major Utility Facility application 
amendment that Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke Energy Ohio or the Company), filed with the Ohio 
Power Siting Board on April 13, 2018.  
 
Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry filed on December 18, 2018, as well as Ohio 
Administrative Code (O.A.C.) 4906-3-11(A)(1), (A)(2), and (A)(3), Duke Energy Ohio is hereby 
providing an electronic copy of the application amendement. Duke Energy Ohio has filed the 
amendment to the application to modify the proposed alternate route so as to avoid interferences or to 
reduce construction impacts to municipalities and businesses. 
 
This application amendment is for a certificate to construct, operate, and maintain the C314-V 
Central Corridor Pipeline Project (Project) and is now pending before the Ohio Power Siting Board 
(Board), under Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX. The Project is integral to Duke Energy Ohio’s long-term 
plan to retire propane-air peaking plants and balance system supply. It will comprise a 20-inch 
diameter steel natural gas line that will run approximately 14 miles, from an existing gas main near 
the intersection of Butler, Warren and Hamilton counties to an existing gas main near Norwood 
station or Red Bank Road area, south of Erie Avenue. The Proposed Major Utility Facility filing is 
required in accordance with O.A.C. Chapter 4906.  
 
A copy of the application amendment is available for public inspection at the main office of Duke 
Energy Ohio at 139 E. Fourth Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power 
Siting Board, 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215.  The Application is also available on 
the Duke Energy Ohio website, at: www.duke-energy.com/centralcorridor, and on the Ohio Power 
Siting Board’s website, at: http://dis.puc.state.oh.us/CaseRecord.aspx?CaseNo=16-0253-GA-BTX.   
 
Cordially, 
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosure 

http://www.duke-energy.com/centralcorridor
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Friday, January 11, 2019 11:05 AM
To: 'tcmuething@gmail.com'; 'slahrmer@amberleyvillage.org'; 'wbrown@amberleyvillage.org'; 

'tadamec@blueash.com'; 'dwaltz@blueash.com'; 'djohnson@blueash.com'; 
'mayor.cranley@cincinnati-oh.gov'; 'patrick.duhaney@cincinnati-oh.gov'; 'matthew.shad@cincinnati-
oh.gov'; 'larry.falkin@cincinnati-oh.gov'; 'dkubicki@columbiatwp.org'; 'shughes@columbiatwp.org'; 
'ckritikos@columbiatwp.org'; 'administrator@columbiatwp.org'; 'ewitte@columbiatwp.org'; 
'jdonnellon@deerpark-oh.gov'; 'mberens@deerpark-oh.gov'; 'richard.finan@evendaleohio.org'; 
'david.elmer@evendaleohio.org'; 'art.cox@evendaleohio.org'; 'g.schwartzberg@golfmanoroh.gov'; 
'r.hirth@golfmanoroh.gov'; 'cshelton@fairfaxoh.org'; 'jkaminer@fairfaxoh.gov'; 
'jhester@fairfaxoh.org'; 'ttheis@madeiracity.com'; 'dballweg@madeiracity.com'; 'mayor@norwood-
ohio.com'; 'gstoker@norwood-ohio.com'; 'gorosz@norwood-ohio.com'; 'ssd@norwood-ohio.com'; 
'rbemmes@readingohio.org'; 'pross@readingohio.org'; 'dbrooks@readingohio.org'; 
'khardman@cityofsharonville.com'; 'sdircks@cityofsharonville.com'; 'j.smith@silvertonohio.us'; 
't.carroll@silvertonohio.us'; 'tweideman@sycamoretownship.org'; 'dconnor@sycamoretownship.org'; 
'jlabarbara@sycamoretownship.org'; 'gbickford@sycamoretownship.org'; 
'hholbert@sycamoretownship.org'; 'Todd.Portune@hamilton-co.org'; 'Denise.Driehaus@hamilton-
co.org'; 'stephanie.dumas@hamilton-co.org'; 'james.noyes@hamilton-co.org'; 
'jeff.aluotto@hamilton-co.org'; 'steve.johns@hamilton-co.org'; 'Bryan.Snyder@hamilton-co.org'; 
'joy.pierson@hamilton-co.org'; 'brad.miller@hamilton-co.org'

Cc: Kingery, Jeanne W.
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio Central Corridor Pipeline - Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX

Good Morning: 
 
Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry on December 18, 2018, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke 
Energy Ohio) is providing you with notice that it has mailed a copy of the amendment to its Application, filed 
April 13, 2018, via flash drive. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Law Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
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email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Friday, January 11, 2019 11:26 AM
To: 'wjetter@deerpark-oh.gov'
Cc: Kingery, Jeanne W.
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio Central Corridor Pipeline - Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX

Good Morning: 
 
Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry on December 18, 2018, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke 
Energy Ohio) is providing you with notice that it has mailed a copy of the amendment to its Application, filed 
April 13, 2018, via flash drive. 
 
Please note that the name on the package is Michael Berens. Our apologies, we did not realize you are were the 
new safety-service director until we had already mailed the package. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Law Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Monday, January 14, 2019 7:39 AM
To: 'jkaminer@fairfaxoh.org'; 'jhester@fairfaxoh.org'; 'Emily.Witte@hamilton-co.org'; 

'tweidman@sycamoretownship.org'; 'j.smith@silvertonohio.us'; 'buildingdept@madeiracity.com'
Cc: Kingery, Jeanne W.
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio Central Corridor Pipeline - Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX

Good Morning: 
 
Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry on December 18, 2018, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke 
Energy Ohio) is providing you with notice that it has mailed a copy of the amendment to its Application, filed 
April 13, 2018, via flash drive. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Law Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Monday, January 14, 2019 11:27 AM
To: 'jasmith@fuse.net'
Cc: Kingery, Jeanne W.
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio Central Corridor Pipeline - Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX

Good Morning: 
 
Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry on December 18, 2018, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke 
Energy Ohio) is providing you with notice that it has mailed a copy of the amendment to its Application, filed 
April 13, 2018, via flash drive. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Law Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
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Olive, Emily A.

From: Olive, Emily A.
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2019 8:41 AM
To: 'tmoeller@madeiracity.com'
Cc: Kingery, Jeanne W.
Subject: Duke Energy Ohio Central Corridor Pipeline - Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX

Good Morning: 
 
Pursuant to the Administrative Law Judges’ Entry on December 18, 2018, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. (Duke 
Energy Ohio) is providing you with notice that it has mailed a copy of the amendment to its Application, filed 
April 13, 2018, via flash drive. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Emily A. Olive, CP 
Paralegal | Duke Energy Law Department  
Duke Energy Corporation | PNC Bank Plaza, 155 East Broad Street, 20th Floor | Columbus, Ohio 43215  
o: 614-222-1345 | f: 614-222-1337 | emily.olive@duke-energy.com 
 

 

 please consider the environment before printing this email 

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIFICATION: 
The information in this email may be confidential and/or privileged.  This email is intended to be reviewed by 
only the individual or organization named above.  If you are not the intended recipient or an authorized 
representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination or copying of 
this email or its attachments, if any, or the information contained herein is prohibited.  If you have received this 
email in error, please immediately notify the sender by return mail and delete this email from your 
system.  Thank you. 
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